Youth Activities Provision for 2024

Emails exchange Karen Linaker (KL) Community engagement WC and us
Karen also spoke to Elaine

The item on 21/12/23 agenda reads: 	CONSIDER provision of youth activities by Community First in 2024 including funding and a possible bid to the Southern Area Board

Looks like WC want to bring providing these services more in-house using Community First (so NOT Wessex Circus). Possible costs are at the end of the report.

20/10 from KL

Hi Liz and Elaine
 
Following on from recent discussions between Elaine and myself, and my further conversations with Jonathan and the Rural Youth Outreach team, would Alderbury Parish Council be prepared to submit a grant application by the 3rd November for the 7th December Area Board meeting to buy in the Rural Youth Outreach team to do some targeted work with 13+ year olds in the village, complementing/extending the work Jonathan is doing in the holidays?
 
If the PC contribution could be £1k, the Area Board would match this.  The £2k fund would pay for engagement sessions where young people are, i.e. at the rec and other places in the village, at local secondary schools, (and will include some more door knocking where possible) - which would inform the delivery of new term time pop up events and the potential for the putting together of a small group of local volunteers to introduce more of a sustainable approach going forward.
 
Let me know as soon as possible if you are happy to proceed on this basis.
 
My reply 20/10

Hello Karen,

The Council have had no feedback from Jonathan and are not in a position to decide if they will support his involvement in a youth scheme next year. I will invite him to come and speak to councillors at their December meeting and will have an agenda item then to consider a youth programme for 2024 and applying for an SAB grant to help fund it.
In the meantime, councillors are setting their 2024/25 budget during November and can allocate money to this if they choose. I can remind them!

So, there will be no application from us at the SAB’s December meeting but I really appreciate you asking.

I’ll be back in touch later in the year with councillors’ plans for 2024.
Thanks.

KL reply same day
Hi Liz – thanks for this, but just to clarify, it would be Katrina and Sam from Community First that would deliver youth outreach work as part of the Parish Council/Area Board grant in yr 3.

Jonathan and I have had a chat. His existing funded activities will end after Easter 2024.

Let me know if you would like me to set up an online meeting with Katrina and Sam. Jonathan could come too.

KL 31/10
Hi Liz – as per my voicemail just now – thanks for this. Hoping any confusion is now resolved – that the suggestion of a PC grant request to fund more youth work in Alderbury would be to bring in the Community First team, not to extend Jonathan’s holiday work beyond what he is currently funded to do.

I have asked Community First to let me know how much they would cost to deliver youth work and will chase this, so you know how to shape the Area Board application when you come to it.

I know that their general cost per day is £200 per youth worker




LH 4.12.23
